My main objection to this proposal 1s the problem of increased traffic on a road that
cannot be improved to accommodate it. Forton west of the A6 was very thinly populated
until the 1950s and the main route to and from the A6 has remained virtually the same as
it was 60 years ago despite all the growth in population. The further developments
already approved will put more pressure on the School Lane/A6 junction and there are
already plans to make changes there. But this proposal to build many homes further west
will create pressure along part of School Lane where existing buildings make
improvements impossible. This is the section between Willow Close and the Winder
Lane junction, along which many of the residents need roadside parking. The current
flow of traffic creates problems here, especially at school times, and a very large
development like this would create huge problems 1n the future.




